
DULLES SHRM BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MEETING MINUTES FOR April 2013
Board Members Present: (11) Cindy Snyder, Courtney Nicholson, Jennifer Regis, Joe Sherrier, Linda Caporaletti-Hoyt, Linda White, Mary Roome-Godbolt, Matt Nieman,  Katie Scullion, Sarah Bowman, Kelly Ridge
On the Phone: (1) Cassie Ferrari,
Board Members Absent:(6) Wistaria Krigger, Brook Carlon, Amy Civilikas, Carolyn Bouldin, Tim Kelly, Vince Pascarella 
Meeting called to order:  6:07 pm by Joe Sherrier, Time keeper: Joe Sherrier 
Secretary’s Report/Minutes:  Updating March notes with changes. Badges were passed out to all present members of the board.
President Review/Updates:  
Website: Brooke did research on the free SHRM website. Joe wants to know what will be our method to look more closely at this one.  Courtney will write up a proposal and submit it to the board.

Fall seminar:  Mary and Joe suggested doing a ½ day seminar that is 100% strategic. Amy Civilikas, Linda Caporaletti - Hoyt, and Mary Roome-Godbolt will host a call to know how they can make it a 100% strategic PHR/SPHR credits. Mentioned branding, but they will meet at another time to discuss it in more depth.
Membership:  Country lead in place of Brooke.  They have had 8 new members sign up in March.  The renewal post is on the front page of the website.  Working with Kelly to spam filter added for members registering.  We are getting a lot of junk members. 131 new members renewed/joined in 2013.  Emails went out to emails that were new in 2012, but have not renewed yet.  They are working on renewal emails for long standing members.  
May 23 Happy Hour event: Photographer is confirmed.  We will have head shots and fun photos.  They are doing barbeque for food. Total cost $2,325 for food.  Photographer $625.  $1000 for income charging $10 per person. We would like to spend in the range of $750 on giveaways.  Decided that Dulles will sponsor 10 -12 gift cards.
Treasurer’s Reports: 
Tim Kelly gave a rundown of Dulles’ current accounts:

 Checking account: $37,040 

Savings account: $33,938
Paypal account: $3,120
Total: $74,098
Cassie needs to talk to Tim about getting Embry Rucker’s check for last year.  Joe may take the check with him to an event for Embry Rucker on Thursday.  Cassie is going to check with Tim.
Registration: March meeting had 34 shows. 30 were register, 4 were walk –ins, 6 did not show that paid, 2 that didn’t show and didn’t pay. Jennifer Regis stated that there are 35 registered for the April meeting. 
Goals: 1. Coordinate with Membership to register new members at the time of meeting registration and have all new and renewing members fill out membership form.    
2. Consistent communication of registration information to Membership, Treasurer and Sponsorship coordinators.  
3. Touch base with all meeting attendees that are paying at the door or that the payment did not go through correctly and make sure they have the credit card authorization form ahead of time.  
Programs: Good reviews for April Speaker.  They would like Matt in legislative to talk about the summer dress code, ObamaCare, or whatever is new. 50% of the members came to network.  April 17 Speaker, Steve Gladis received great reviews. May’s speaker is Karen Vahouny on M&A.
Sponsors: Sponsors for April, May and September. We are still looking for June, July, Aug- Dec. Joe would like to have a strategic discussion on what we would like to do about sponsors. 
Certification: Amy – April approved for general credit. August and September have not been submitted yet, but the rest of 2013 has been submitted.  She is coordinating with NOVA SHRM on Fall Study Group. She will distribute certificates on April 17th. 
Discussion Group: Wistaria Krigger was absent.  In her absence, Joe Sherrier stated that the March discussion group had 31 signed up. The board suggested doing two evening discussion groups and 10 mornings.  We will discuss with Wistaria. 
Legislative: Lead by Matt Nieman, NOVA SHRM asked if we want to partner with them on their day in the beltway in October.  Matt wants to know if Dulles will participate in inside the beltway at all. Discussed if we want to offer transportation for our members. Exploring options for the Day inside the Beltway. If we want to participate we need to start advertising.  
SHRM Foundation: Katie Scullion announced that we collected $54 for SHRM foundation in at the March meeting. 50/50 was donated back. Collected a total of $53 for Embry Rucker.  She will be at the May 23rd networking event with a table and will accept donations for the foundation for pictures. 
Diversity/Workforce Development: Carolyn Bouldin was absent and we did not have an update on Diversity/Workforce Development. 
Students: Cassie Ferrari updated us on Marymount’s chapter is having their final event for the Spring Semester.  She has passed along the invite to be advertised.  She is working with them to know who will be taking up Marymount’s Chapter after their President graduates.  She is also working on their scholarship documentation.  
Communications: Cindy Snyder needs everyone to do an early submission by April 12, 2013 for the newsletter. Cindy would like the save the date for the May 23 event asap. Sarah Bowman, Cindy and Joe will get together to develop a strategic plan for Communications. 
Food:  Kelly Ridge
Meeting adjourned:  7:18pm
Respectfully submitted, 
Sarah Bowman
As of May 6, 2013

